Bath Town Board Meeting
Public Hearing for 2024 Fire Contracts and Local Law #1 for 2024

Date and Time:		January 8, 2024				7:00PM
Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building
Present:			Town Supervisor, Joshua Buck, Councilpersons, David Wager, Hal Bailey,
			Dustin Buck, John Lysyczyn, Town Attorney, Jeffrey Squires.
Also Present:		Deputy Town Supervisor Thomas Thorpe III, Highway Superintendent, Alan
Trenchard, Deputy Highway Superintendent, Greg Buckley, Steuben County Legislator, Kelly Fitzpatrick, Steuben County Legislator, Nicholas Pelham, DCO,
Carl Tuttle, Bath Town Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins,

List of public attached.



Supervisor Buck opened the Public Hearing for the 2024 Fire Contracts between Savona, Kanona, and the Village of Bath. The Village of Bath contract in the amount of $226,805.13, payable in 4 instalments of $56,701.28. The Savona contract is in the amount of $74,128.84, and the Kanona contract is in the amount of $40,000.00 plus and additional $8000.00 for workers compensation for a total of $48,000.00.


No public spoke on the matter of the 2024 Fire Contracts for Savona, Kanona, and the Village of Bath.


Supervisor Buck opened the Public Hearing for Local Law #1 of 2024 which is the Senior Citizen Exemption. The new amount for the Senior Citizen exemption is being raised to $35,000.00 for a 50 percent exemption.


No public spoke on Local Law #1 of 2024, the Senior Citizen Exemption.



Motion made by Councilperson Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilperson Bailey to close the Public Hearing portion of the meeting at 7:04PM.
Adopted:		Councilperson Wager		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Buck		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Buck		Aye



Supervisor Buck opened the regular meeting of the Bath Town Board at 7:05PM.




Motion made by Councilperson Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilperson Wager to accept the minutes from December 28, 2023
Adopted:		Councilperson Wager		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Buck		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Buck		Aye


Motion made by Councilperson Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilperson Bailey to accept the minutes from January 2, 2024 with 2 minor adjustments. The first adjustment is that an extra Councilperson Vote was inserted into Resolution 24-3, and the second adjustment was the discussion of The Shopper as the Town of Bath designated newspaper. The definition of a newspaper for state law is that it must be a paid for subscription and it must print news and editorials, therefore the designated paper for the Town of Bath will be The Corning Leader.
Adopted as adjusted:	Councilperson Wager		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Buck		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Buck		Aye


Motion made by Councilperson Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilperson Bailey to accept the Supervisor’s Report.
Adopted:		Councilperson Wager		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Buck		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Buck		Aye



Resolution #24-07
Motion made by Councilperson Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilperson Bailey to approve the Fire Contracts for the three Fire Departments in the Town of Bath, which are the Bath Fire Department, Kanona Fire Department, and the Savona Fire Department.
Adopted:		Councilperson Wager		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Buck		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Buck		Aye


Resolution #24-8
Motion made by Councilperson Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilperson Bailey to accept Local Law #1 of 2024 as prepared by Town Attorney Jeffrey Squires for $35,000.00
Adopted:		Councilperson Wager 		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Buck		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Buck		Aye


Resolution #24-9
Motion made by Councilperson Bailey, seconded by Councilperson Lysyczyn to transfer funds from A-2590 Landfill Fees to A-1410.4 Town Clerk Contractual in the amount of $114.00
Adopted:		Councilperson Wager 		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Buck		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Buck		Aye



Resolution #24-10
Motion made by Councilperson Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilperson Wager to approve 2024 contract for Legal Services between the Town of Bath and Jeffrey Squires in the amount of $2,636.61 per month.
Adopted:		Councilperson Wager 		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Buck		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye	
			Supervisor Buck		Aye



Resolution #24-11
Motion made by Councilperson Bailey, seconded by Councilperson Wager to approve Court Security Officer agreement with the Village of Bath in the amount of $5,500.00 per year.
Adopted:		Councilperson Wager		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Buck		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Buck		Aye



Resolution #24-12
Motion made by Councilperson Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilperson Wager to approve the Lease Agreement with the Village of Bath in the amount of $25,000.00 per year.
Adopted:		Councilperson Wager 		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Buck		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
		 	Supervisor Buck		Aye
Resolution #24-13
Motion made by Councilperson Bailey, seconded by Councilperson Wager to transfer Budget Officer Salary to Bookkeeper, Jill Cermak because she does the budget.
Adopted:		Councilperson Wager		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Buck		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Buck		Aye



Old Business:
Nothing was reported.


Department Reports:

Assessor’s Report:	Supervisor Buck gave the Assessor’s Report and noted that all exemptions have been mailed and she is still waiting for the Local Law # 1 of 2024 to be passed.

Planning Board:		Planning Board Chairman James Hopkins gave the Planning Board report. In May of 2023 a subdivision was approved for the Rusak family Trust. They did not file all the paperwork on time so they asked for an extension and reapplied. The subdivision was reapproved. 

Code Enforcement Officer:	Councilperson Lysyczyn gave the Code Enforcement report. 

Highway Superintendent:	Highway Superintendent Alan Trenchard gave the Highway report.

Dog Control Officer:		Councilperson Bailey gave the Dog Control report.

Town Attorney:			Jeff Squires reported that the Fire Contracts are ready to be signed.

Village of Bath:			Mark Bardeen gave the Village of Bath report. All the paperwork is ready to be submitted for the grant for the new Village Fire Truck. The Fire Department had 530 calls for the year of 2023. June 24, 2024 is the Village Republican Caucus to be held at 6:00PM in the Municipal building. The Fire Department will be serving breakfast on Sundays from 7:00AM-11:00AM.

Village of Savona:		Nothing to report.

County Legislature:		County Legislator Kelly Fitzpatrick reported that the County had their Reorganization Meeting and she is now the Chairperson for the Steuben County Legislature. She will still resume her duties as Representative for the Town of Bath.

Board Assignments:

Councilperson Buck reported that Bookkeeper, Jill Cermak is updating the contact information on the Disaster Plan for the Town of Bath. Bath Police Department is responsible for checking water level readings in the case of flooding, high water, or ice jam on the Cohocton River. The Receiver of Taxes stated that everything seems to be on schedule and that she is very busy. The Fire Department is also hosting Bingo on the First and Third Monday of the Month.

Councilperson Lysyczyn reported that there was a meeting last Thursday, January 4, 2024 about the Lake Salubria Project. At the meeting the pump stations, locations, and enclosures for the pumpstations were discussed. Easements and right -a-ways were also discussed. There is a question of where the property line is as well. The lawn mowing service contractor has notified the Town of Bath that he will not be renewing his contract for the year 2024. The lawn service will be going out to bid for the year of 2024. There are 13 cemeteries that need to be mowed and maintained twice a month.

Councilperson Bailey reported that the Savona Fire Department has had seven calls so far this year, and they are continuing the renovations in the Village Hall in Savona.

Councilperson Wager reported that the Kanona Fire Department is looking into New York State grants for volunteer Fire Departments. The next dinner for the Kanona Fire Department will be a Roast Pork Dinner. April 3, 2024 will mark the 50th year for the Kanona Fire Department.


Resolution #24-14
Motion made by Councilperson Bailey, seconded by Councilperson Wager to pay the invoices as follows.
Adopted:		Councilperson Wager		Aye
			Councilperson Bailey		Aye
			Councilperson Buck		Aye
			Councilperson Lysyczyn	Aye
			Supervisor Buck		Aye

January 2024
Fund:			Claim #	:				Abstract #:		Amount:
A			1-10					1			10,025.57
B			1-2					1			818.44
DA			1					1			2316.54
DB   			1-2					1			7117.42
SF			1					1			1732.75
SL#1			1-2					1			38.06
Grand Total										$22,048.78


Public Comment:

A gentleman from the public asked about a new law passed by Governor Hochul requiring that all elections be moved to even numbered years. Town Attorney Jeffrey Squires stated that if an elected official is due to run in an odd numbered year, the person then must run again the following year as well to get on the even year schedule.   
There are questions about the Lake Salubria Sewer Project and when there will be a public informational meeting about what exactly will happen when the project starts to move forward.
A question was asked about an agreement by the board regarding the Cassella issue. Currently there is nothing in place. The public is concerned with what will happen with the sludge and if and when it will be allowed to be spread on local farms and the impact it could have on the land and water in the Town of Bath.


Motion made by Councilperson Bailey, seconded by Councilperson Wager to adjourn the regular meeting of the Bath Town Board.
Passed unanimously.



										Respectfully Submitted,
										          Terra Thorpe
										       Bath Town Clerk
			







		



